
 

 

 

Welcome All! 
 
On behalf of the New England Municipal Clerk’s Institute & Academy Board of Directors, I would 
like to take this opportunity to welcome you to the 2022 Institute and Academy Program.  BACK 
AND BETTER THAN EVER! Our program will take place July 16 – 22, 2022, those dates will 
vary by level and program. 
 
If you are a new clerk or have never attended NEMCI&A, we encourage you to “grow and learn” 
through the three-year Institute Program.  During this exciting time, you will develop skills such 
as speaking in public, understanding municipal finance, and developing inter-personal 
relationships.  You will learn the importance of working as a team, networking, and you will 
develop friendships that will last a lifetime.   
 
For Academy students the Board has worked diligently to provide courses this summer including 
an Athenian Dialogue.  The book will be announced shortly!   
 
Of course, where would our program be without these fabulous instructors: Dennis Fitzgerald, 
Sheryl Geisert, Linda Hutchenrider, Dan Issa, James Ognibene, Lisa Pagano, Christopher Pudlinski, 
Danielle Sicard, Anne Uecker and Phil Warren.  They will inspire and educate you!  

Please print the handbook and read it; the handbook is filled with information you’ll wish you 
knew!  This will prepare you for your week at Plymouth State University.  The Board of 
Directors are here to help you, so I hope that you will reach out to anyone of us with any 
questions.  Our contact information is located on our website, www.nemcia.org. 

 
We hope that you will enjoy the NEMCI&A Experience.  It is an experience that you will never 
forget. 
 
 
Tracy Borst, CMC 
NEMCI&A Chair 
 


